
EMHA Minutes December 3, 2018 

Roll Call of Officers: Present- Matt Bendall – President, Teri Chambers - Secretary, Jeremy Cook – 
Treasurer, Kelly Kurtiak – Trustee  

Missing – Vanessa Griggs – Vice President, Gino Giacumbo – Trustee, Nate Clemons – Coaching Director 

Treasurer’s Report: Balance in EMHA account is $39,742.55, Pink Out the Rink account balance is 
$366.00.  Two payments from house players bounced this month and will be followed up on.  

Pink Out the Rink:  The total raised this year was $2,766.93.  

Try Hockey Free:  Try Hockey Free day on Nov 10 had 32 participants. This was the largest turnout that 
we have had so far.  Information for the 8U program and Learn to Skate/Play was handed out to all 
participants.  We were short on small enough equipment for the smaller players.  It was suggested that 
we either hold an equipment drive asking for donations of smaller equipment.  

Districts: Final cost for districts has been sent out to all teams by Jeremy Cook.  

Mid-Michigan High School Alumni Donation: Equipment for the coaches to use in practices was 
purchased with the money that was donated from the Mid-Michigan High School Alumni Tournament.  
Give & Go Passers are in Jason Lyon’s office for coaches to use.  Shooter Tutor Nets will be coming next 
week from Net Minder in Fenton.  Teri will send out an email to coaches letting them know that the 
equipment is available and to put it back when they are done with it.  Matt would like to possibly get a 
locker to keep the equipment in.  

2019-20 Season: Ice cost in the 2019-20 season will be $250/hour.  In return for the increase, Jason 
Lyons has agreed to update the upstairs area to include a Coach’s Lounge with a TV provided by the rink 
for viewing games and practices, an EMHA board room, and an EMHA office.  

House Info:  The mite roster has still not been completed for the season. Matt Bendall will follow up 
with Nate Clemons and Dennis Stankewycz. Kellie Godek requested a release for her son from the Squirt 
House team.  She is the only parent that we have received complaints from.    

EMHA Academic Banquet:  The banquet will be held on either March 15 or 16 depending on what Circus 
Park has available.  Catering will be done by Sullivan’s Black Forest again.  

 
Next Meeting:  January 7, 2018 @ 6:30pm in the Iceland Pro Shop 

 


